VHS Chapter Board Meeting
Chapter Minutes for the Sep 13, 2018 meeting.
Attendees: Ben, Shelley, Tom, Bill, Bob, Dave, and Jeffery. 
Guests : Phyllis, Shelly. The meeting was called to order at 7:07 PM
Minutes. The minutes were read and accepted.
Treasurer Report. Kirk had car trouble . Spendable income is $4227 as the report stated. Kirk and Dave are downloading forms to the BHS website. 
Secretary’s Report. Sent forms to HQ for Kevin’s acceptance. Wendel’s dues are up at the end of September.   
Membership Report: Kevin is now a member of the chorus. Ben gave out the new shirts. New prospect Phil Lockwood needs to sing base. Warren should follow up with Phil. 
Music VP: Quartet was going to River Oaks last Tuesday but R.O. was canceled. Going to R.O. on the 25th of Sept for the practice of Lida Rose. Dave should send member message for the practices on the 17th or 24th of Oct. and the 28th of Nov. The Board needs to bring member issues to Tom and Jeffery. Holiday Songs will consist of 7 chorus songs and 2 octets. 
Chorus Mgr : Mall on Riverside is not having Christmas entertainment. Bob Nicole did not return email. Should check the Universal City city walk. 
Old Business : 
Fall  Show : Facebook adds are paid for by Bill and Phyllis. They are getting 1,000 likes. Bob said that we should have our flyers at the River Oaks show. Emails should be sent to many senior citizen groups and the Red Hats. Got a new script last night. 
2019 Performance Schedule : Nobody complained about the schedule. We should book the installation dinner on the 20th of Jan. at Marie Calendars.
VHS Bylaws : Bylaws are finished. Shelley needs to update the Rules and Regs. 
New Business : 
Chorus Banner : Warren is good at large posters. Ask him about posters. We could put one at Wilkinson Center and One Generation. We should put a sign at St Marks where we enter. Ask Ross about making a magnet poster that we could put on the fence. 
Holiday Performance : Covered. 

Next Music Team Meeting is Oct 3, 2018 at 1:30 PM
Next Board meeting is Oct 10, 2018 at St. Marks 7:00 PM.
Barbershopper of the month : Either Jack or Bob. 
Good of the Chapter. Bob said that being the leaders of the chapter we need to learn the music better. We need exposure. After the show in Dec have guests come to the afterglow. Chapter needs to decide if we will allow women to sing with us. Tom said that he has five women that are interested. Costa Mesa has mixed Choruses. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was adjourned at 8:44 PM. 


